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 NEWMAN - Arthur M. Newman, 80, of Milford, 
died Sunday, July 14, 2013 at Iroquois Memorial Hospi-
tal, Watseka. Visitation will be 11 a.m. until the 1 p.m. 
funeral Tuesday at Knapp Funeral Home. Milford. Bur-
ial will be in Maple Grove Cemetery, Milford, with 
military rites by Watseka American Legion and Iroquois 
County VFW posts. Memorials are suggested to donor’s 
choice. 

 Mostly sunny today. High 91. Tonight, clear. Low 72. 
Tomorrow, mostly sunny. High 91, low 74.  

Classifieds 
HELP WANTED 

Part time:  Looking for dependable person to work days.  Must 
be able to multi-task, and lift up to 40 pounds.  Applications are 
available at Hoopeston Coin Laundry thru July 17th.  No phone 
calls please. 

Busy Chiropractic needs team oriented, multi-tasking, ener-
getic front desk person. Customer service and phone skills a 
must. Computer experience helpful. Hiring part time and 
full time - Hoopeston office. Drop off resume at Hoopeston 
Office 830 S. Dixie Hwy, Hoopeston, IL 

HOUSES FOR RENT 

House for rent. Call 815-520-3074 for details. 

Call (217) 283-9348 or  email  

publish@justthefacts.net to place your ad! 

 Tiffany Smith Dale, 31, of Hoopeston, turned herself 
in to police at 4:24 p.m. Sunday. Wanted on a Vermilion 
County small claims warrant, she was released on $300 
cash bond. 
 Cheyenne D. Lee, 19, of Hoopeston, was arrested 
after a physical altercation at 11:05 a.m. Sunday at Ca-
sey’s General Store, 1022 W. Penn on a complaint from 
a 33-year-old Hoopeston woman. Lee was charged with 
battery and released on a notice to appear in Vermilion 
County Court. 
 Bridget Strawser, 18, of Hoopeston, was arrested 
after an altercation at 9:47 p.m. Sunday in the 200 block 
of East Main. She was charged with battery on a com-
plaint from a 21-year-old Hoopeston man and was re-
leased on a notice to appear in Hoopeston City Court. 

Obituaries 

Sen. Jason Barickman to spend Tuesday afternoon in city 

 Citizens will have a couple opportunities to share 
thoughts and concerns with State Sen. Jason Barickman 
(R-Bloomington). 
 Barickman will be in Hoopeston, meeting with leaders 
and residents in different venues. Two meetings are 
open to the public, including “Lunch with your Repre-
sentative” at 1 p.m. at Mr. B’s Café, 307 E. Main, and 

the 5 p.m. Hoopeston Rotary Club meeting at the com-
munity room at Carle Hoopeston.  
 Barickman will also meet with the Hoopeston Eco-
nomic Development Committee at their weekly meeting 
before the lunch event and after it, will tour Hoopeston 
Multi Agency with director Marcie Sheridan and Teen 
Reach youngsters. 
 After a tour of Carle Hoopeston Regional Health Cen-
ter with CEO Harry Brockus, Barickman will meet with 
Hoopeston Area school administrators and teachers, 
followed by a tour of J&R Used Tire with Mayor Bill 
Crusinberry before meeting with Rotary Club members. 

Police News 

Weather 



Dear Patients and Communities, 

As I reflect on the recent celebration of Independence Day I want to personally take the opportunity to     
THANK YOU for your continued support and for allowing Gibson Area Hospital and Health Services 
(GAHHS) to provide quality health care to you and your families for over 60 years. Our award winning 
doctors and hospital staff have allowed us to grow and expand in an environment where other facilities our size 
have faced difficult choices that have affected their communities. Due to your support, Gibson Area Hospital 
has been able to maintain a strong, Independent presence in the landscape of Central Illinois health care. For 
this, we are truly grateful to each of you. 

With health care reform rapidly approaching, we understand that there is a level of uncertainty as to how the 
provision of health care in our community will be impacted. We believe, particularly in light of these 
impending changes, that it is important to keep the public informed. Our facility sees health care as a three 
pillar foundation of Trust, Tradition and Transparency, with the Communities and Patients we serve our top 

priorities. Information regarding GAHHS and our staff, as well as information regarding upcoming events 
and educational classes, is available at www.gibsonhospital.org. Our website also reflects a number of 
GAHHS achievements, including our Healthgrades Five Star award in Orthopedics, Women’s OB Certified, 
#1 Overall patient satisfaction, and the prestigious 2013 National Rural Health Association Quality Award  
(we are the only hospital in Illinois to ever receive this award!). 

We are not without challenges as we continue to strive for the highest patient satisfaction and quality.   
GAHHS, as with other healthcare providers, is regularly subject to State inspections, certifications, and 
healthcare regulatory body surveys. The hospital expects a Joint Commission survey within the next 3 months, 
the results of which will also be a matter of public notice (at Hospital and/or in newspaper). Recently, the 
Illinois Department of Public Health made us aware of an area for improvement under the Medicare 
Conditions of Participation. We expect a follow-up, on-site visit from the Department in the near future,   
which will be a matter of public notice (at Hospital and/or in newspaper). Gibson Area Hospital & Health 
Services appreciates this input from State officials and welcomes suggestions from both the State and its  
patients and their families to help us maintain the highest level quality care that we can provide. 

The GAHHS vision is to be The Model of Excellence in rural health care. With the continued support of the 
community, physicians, staff, volunteers, board of directors, and our patients, this vision will continue to be a 
reality. Thank you once again for supporting Gibson Area Hospital and helping us maintain our independence. 
We look forward to completion of our new construction project which will provide a state of the art Obstetrics 
Unit, all private inpatient rooms, new surgical inpatient rooms, additional surgery suites and expansion of 
services to better serve you. Overall these accomplishments would not have been possible without YOU the 
patients, families and communities. Our doors are always open because this is YOUR hospital. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
  
Robert C. Schmitt II  
Chief Executive Officer 
Gibson Area Hospital and Health Services                                                         “Advertisement” 


